CITY OF GOSHEN COMMISSION MEETING MINUTES
    
August 21, 2023
The regular meeting of the City of Goshen Commission was called to order at 7:00 PM by Mayor Bobby Thacker at North Oldham Fire Station,1660 Hwy 1793, Goshen, KY with the following members present:

             Bobby Thacker

 Mayor


1014 Rollingwood Lane

Jeff Mangan

 Commissioner

1101 Meadowridge Trail


Traci Hargrove

 Commissioner

1100 Crestview Way


Joyce Morphew

 City Clerk/ Treasurer
1102 Meadowridge Trail

Commissioner’s Rolfes and Morales were absent.
Welcome – Bobby Thacker called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.


 Pledge of Allegiance
Minutes of July 17,2023, Mangan made a motion to approve the minutes as presented. Hargrove  motioned to amend the minutes to remove the statement, Commissioner Mangan and Hargrove were absent. Thacker seconded Hargrove’s motion, all voted aye. 
The committee heads gave the following updates.:

Budget Committee- Jeff Mangan 

Mangan stated June and July financial reports will not be ready until the September meeting as revenues for fiscal year 2022/2023 are still coming in. 
Ordinance Enforcement – Jeff Mangan 
Mangan reported the ordinance pertaining to Code Board meeting times and location needs to be amended to reflect the change of meeting dates from the third Tuesday of the month to the first Tuesday of the month. The clerk will have the ordinance ready for a first reading next month. 
Street and Public Works – Bobby Thacker
Thacker motioned to approve $8662 for road repair on Valley Drive, Rollingwood Lane and Hollendale Way.  Mangan seconded the motion. All voted aye.  
Sanitation – Bill Rolfes
No report. 

Newsletter – Traci Hargrove

Hargrove reported the fall newsletter will go out next month. 
Website – Traci Hargrove

No report.  
Drainage/ Stormwater –
No report
Architectural Control – 
No report 
Public Protection/ Health & Safety – Bobby Thacker

No report
Parks – Bobby Thacker 
Thacker stated the fence at the end of the basketball court should be installed within the next 60 days. 
Beautification – Bobby Thacker

Thacker reported a lot of shrubs at the front entrance will need to be replaced in the spring. 
Administrative Issues
Property tax bills went out on August 1st. 
New Business
None
Old Business – 

None

Public Comment –

None
Adjourn – Mangan motioned to adjourn. Hargrove seconded the motion. All voted aye. Meeting adjourned at 7:16pm.
Attest:

___________________

_________________
Joyce Morphew


Bobby Thacker

City Clerk/ Treasurer


Mayor

9/18/2023

